
meant.  Not only was the 

milestone clearly marked 

on the trail, it was also 

clearly marked on the 

map.  Because of the in-

formation this milestone 

provided, I came to the 

conclusion going down 

the canyon would not be 

wise.  In addition, hiking 

out of the canyon at this 

juncture would make my 

return trip along a gravel 

roadñwhich was not ap-

pealing.  So my choice was 

fairly simple, return the 

same way I came.  Al-

though I retraced my 

steps, I was able to see 

everything in reverse. 

Eventually I returned 

to my car after an enjoy-

able twenty-four mile 

hike.  What was also in-

teresting, my car was still 

the only one at the trail 

head. 

As my trips continue 

to take me into remote 

areas, the placement of 

milestones will always be 

appreciated.  The same 

can be said regarding mile-

stones in our ministry at 

Our Redeemer. 

2014 started cau-

tiously.  2013 was a chal-

lenging year because of 

some financial uncertainty.   

 

Continued on page 2 

Over the last  several 

years I have enjoyed get-

ting back into some of the 

wilderness areas of our 

National Parks.  These 

either have limited access, 

or they are so remote 

people have no desire to 

visit them.  Two summers 

ago I went to Capital Reef 

National Park in Utah.  It 

is not one of the more 

frequently visited or rec-

ognized parks.  As a result 

it is rarely crowded.  In 

addition some of the 

more remote areas are 

never visited at all.  I 

chose one of the out-of-

the-way areas for an ex-

tended day hike.  After 

arriving at the trailhead, I 

soon realized this was not 

a popular spot because 

there were no cars in the 

parking area. 

With a quick check of  

the items in my day pack I 

started the hike down 

Lower Mulely Twist Can-

yon. 

The scenery was beau-

tiful and the hike was just 

challenging enough to be 

interesting.  There were 

some narrow slots to 

squeeze through along 

with some boulders to 

climb over, still, it was a 

thoroughly enjoyable hike 

on a gorgeous day. 

Along the trail there 

were other intersecting 

canyons.  Because there 

was a lack of signage, the 

question occasionally sur-

faced, òWhich is the right 

trail?ó  I relied heavily on 

my map and compass, and 

successfully steered clear 

of any unwanted detours. 

There was one type of 

directional marker which I 

did appreciate.  This was a 

rock cairnñstones hikers 

place on top of each other 

to form a òman-made sign 

post.ó  Every so often, and 

particularly at potentially 

confusing intersections, 

they would offer a wel-

come sight. 

As my trek continued, 

I came to a significant fork 

in the trail  One way led 

out of the canyon, the 

other continued on the 

same course.  At this 

point I had to make a de-

cision.  Do I return to my 

car, continue down the 

canyon, or hike out?  Be-

fore I committed to a spe-

cific path, I looked at my 

maps to determine what 

the best course of action 

would be. 

My decision was aided 

by a mile markerña mile 

stone.  This was a definite 

point from which I could  

ascertain what my choices 
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Milestones, from page 1 

 

 

This led to a frugal, yet well conceived ministry and funding plan.  The council put a hold on some items and 

activities from previous years.  It also asked the members to personally underwrite their subscription to the 

òForward in Christ.ó  While we began the year with caution, the Lord richly blessed our congregation and 

opened the hearts of his people.  The year ended on a very upbeat note.  This was an important milestone for 

the congregation. 
 
Along with the cautious expansion of the ministry plan during 2014, we also made the final loan payment 

to Thrivent Financial services.  As of July the buildings and property were ours.  This provided us with two 

unique opportunitiesñboth of which were milestones for the congregation.  The first was to be debt free 

from all òoutsideó financial obligations.  The second came as a result of the first.  Following the repayment of 

the loan, the Council made the decision to keep withdrawing the amount of the building payment from the 

General Fund, and pay it to ourselves.  These funds will serve as a òmajor maintenance fund.ó  This too is a 

milestone in our congregationõs history.  We have actually committed to a plan to cover capital repairs and 

expenses which in the past required special appeals. 
 
2014 also arrived at some milestones in òrelaunchedó ministries.  After several years of not having a chil-

drenõs Sunday School, the Board of Education seized the opportunity to start it again.  Along with a team of 

dedicated teachers, we were able to offer Christian education to the young children of our congregation.  

Another milestone was the reconfiguration of our Sunday School class time.  The decision was made to offer 

classes beginning with the sermon hymn and concluding around the time of the prayers for the day.  While it 

is a definite departure from the traditional schedule, it has been well received by the families, who now enjoy 

getting a little more out of the sermon without juggling children.  In connection with the restart of Sunday 

School, the congregation was also able to hear the children sing for a recent Sunday morning worship service.  

This was a very special milestone for the congregation.  It is also one for which the Lord needs to be thanked. 
 
2014 also saw another milestone with our òJourney to Graceó project.  This was the first year all four sets 

were assembled at one time, and in one place.  In addition, a òpower pointó presentation was developed to 

provide background information for each set.  This was significant because it brings us to the final stage of 

developing òtactileó stations and an audio tourñboth English and Spanish. 
 
There were other milestones in the lives of the people of Our Redeemer.  We witnessed births, deaths, 

marriages, and people in Adult Instruction / Membership Classes.  While it could be easy to conclude this is 

just normal congregational life, it is so much more than that.  It is a testament to our Lordõs undeserved love 

and rich blessing.  It is also evidence that his Word will accomplish what it is sent to do. 
 
So what does 2015 have in store?  No one can say with complete certainty what it will bring, but we are 

prayerfully making plans and anticipating some new milestones.  As in the past these will be realistic and 

achievable.  They will also be completely adaptable given the uncertainty of life in this world.  There is one 

thing, though, we do know for certain.  The Lord will continue to be with us through his Word and Sacra-

ments.  He will continue to bless us as we faithfully serve him.  He will even bring us to new and more excit-

ing milestones.  At the end of 2015, we will be able to look back and see with joy and gratitude that the Lord 

has led us and has richly blessed us. 

 

 

Lord of all, of Church and Kingdom in an age of change and doubt, 

Keep us faithful to the gospel; help us work your purpose out. 

Here, in this dayõs dedication, all we have to give, receive; 

We who cannot live without you, we adore you!  We believe! 

         Christian Worship 532 st. 4 
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Christmas at Our Redeemer 2014 

From left to right, top to bottom 

Sunday School children; Sonja and Linda enjoying the cookie exchange; 

the sanctuary decorated for special services; Al, Dave and Debbie hanging 

ornaments; the treeña symbol of the light and life brought by Jesus; the 

fellowship hall prepared for Christmas Eve snacks; and a visual reminder 

of the meaning of Christmas. 


